
TOWN OF BENNINGTON
   WATER AND SEWER

    Minutes of the Meeting- May 21, 2016

Present Glenn Wilson
David Desaulniers

Commissioner Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m. The minutes of the March 5, 
2016 meeting were reviewed and accepted with a minor correction. It was noted that Antrim is 
not replacing meters this year. It was noted that the Commissioners met with the Selectmen on 
April 27, 2016 at the Selectmen’s request. The Selectmen questioned why the Commissioners 
spent $5300 for replacement meters. Assistant Operator Matt Miller was present at the 
Selectman’s meeting. Selectman Cleary noted that the meters were not budgeted for. The amount
will be taken from the line item for repairs and maintenance. The Selectmen have expressed their
disapproval of Commissioner Wilson. The Commissioners will have Antrim do the outside work 
from now on. The Commissioners reviewed the May budget reports. It was noted that they are 
still not getting copies of the water bills before they are mailed out. The correspondence in the 
inbox included information on classes being offered on backfill and 2 warrants to sign to give the
Tax Collector authority to collect the water and sewer payments. The warrants were dated 
January 25, 2016 and April 14, 2016. On March 9, 2016 a complaint was received from a Starrett
Road resident. The bill was for a minimum amount plus a turn off fee. The resident requested 
that the water be turned off after the service term. The resident paid the bill, but wanted the 
Commissioners to know that they are unhappy. The Commissioners received an abatement 
request for 11 Old Greenfield Road. It was dated April 15, 2016, but was just put in the 
Commissioners’ box. The resident claims that the meter got stuck. The resident has been billed 
for minimum use for 2 quarters and as a broken meter for 2 quarters. The meter is now working. 
This was tabled for research. A bill was also received from Sullivan Brothers in the amount of 
$1,627.00 for digging up 6 curb stops on Route 47. This will be paid from repairs and 
maintenance. It was reported that the pumphouse alarm went off on April 9, 2016. A low battery 
was reported on the panel as well as transformer failure. Matt called Eversource. KA Electric has
gotten the part needed and fixed the problem ($1,300). The alarm was reset after the part was 
fixed. It is now signaling low battery again. Commissioner Wilson contacted Armor Electric who
will be looking at it on Monday. In other business, Commissioner Wilson reported that he will be
stepping down from the position of Chairman. He asked Commissioner Desaulniers to fill the 
position and he declined, but he will help to lessen the load. The Commissioners agreed to return
to authorizing the bills for payment at their monthly meetings. Commissioner Wilson will notify 
the office of this change. 



As there was no other business at hand, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted by

Debra Belcher
Water and Sewer Recording Secretary

Accepted by Commissioners

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________


